

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday September 20, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts. Present were:
James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Michael L. Butler
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
Dennis J. Guilfoyle


Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 7:06 pm.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. MacDonald.

DEDHAM CITIZENS OPEN DISCUSSION

None.

PROCLAMATION – KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS TOOTSIE ROLE DRIVE

Paul Hart – Deputy Grand Night

Mr. Hart thanked the Board for inviting the Knights of Columbus to the Meeting. Mr. Hart added that their Tootsie Roll Drive will begin Friday October 5, 2018 and end on October 8, 2018. Mr. Hart continued, saying that the money they raise will go towards helping mentally and physically challenged children. Mr. Hart informed all that 2 years ago they were able to help a local child with some equipment she needed.

Mr. Hart introduced the other members:

Charley Black – Past Grand Knight
John Deschenes – Present Grand Knight
Steve Riley – Past Grand Knight
Bob Curran – Past Grand Knight

Mr. Keogh read a proclamation from the Board to the Knights of Columbus Council 234.

Discussion & Vote Re: Approval of Dedham Public Art Project

Paul Reynolds (owner of the Blue Bunny Bookstore) was present before the Board.

Mr. Reynolds reminded the Board that in 2012 there were 12-5 foot rabbits displayed around Town, which were auctioned off at the end of 2012 to raise money for the MBACC in Dedham. Mr. Reynolds informed the Board that he has a new 5-foot rabbit that was commissioned in honor of the MBACC’s fifth year. Mr. Reynolds added that the bunny was flown in from Chicago and painted by a local artist. Mr. Reynolds stated that he is looking for approval from the Board to place the rabbit in Dedham Square near the Keystone Lot and the little library. Ms. Reynolds also asked for permission to keep the bunny in that spot until December 1, 2018, when it will be transported to the MBACC for its 5th Anniversary. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 
	
Discussion & Vote w/ Collector Treasurer Re: Inter Fund Advance Borrowing

Jane Lepardo, Town Treasurer-Collector, was present before the Board.

Ms. Lepardo informed the Board that DPW director has requested $900,000 for roadwork and $300,000 for sidewalk repairs for a total of $1.2 million. Ms. Lepardo explained that she is requesting an advance against the stabilization fund

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Ms. Baker informed all that there is a request from Legacy Place for a one day liquor license for an event on September 27, 2018 from 5:30 PM to 8 PM.  

Mr. Butler asked Jessica Reed, the Marketing Director for Legacy Place, what the event was for.

Ms. Reed informed all that it is their Taste of Legacy Place event, which raises money for the Greater Boston Food Bank.

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Public Hearing w/ Discussion & Vote Re: Request for All Alcohol Restaurant License from Joest LLC, d/b/a Ristorante Il Massimo of Legacy Place, 400 Legacy Place; and Approval of Esther DeQuattro as Manager

Mr. MacDonald informed all that he asked the State Ethics Commission to give an updated opinion regarding whether it was appropriate for him to participate in liquor hearings.  The State Ethics Commission came back with a new opinion stating that Mr. MacDonald was allowed to participate in such hearings.
Peter Zahka was present representing Massimo.  Attorney Zahka introduced Esther DeQuattro, owner member of the LLC and the proposed Manager of Record, and Joseph DeQuattro, also an owner member.

Atty. Zahka informed the Board that the application is requesting an All Alcoholic on Premises Restaurant License for the property at 400 Legacy Place. Atty. Zahka pointed out that this is a site specific or Special Legislation License, which was previously held by the Met Bar and Grill.

Atty. Zahka informed all that this is the third establishment owned and operated by the applicants, the other two being in Providence. Atty. Zahka stated that there have been no liquor violations at either location as they take their license responsibilities very seriously. Atty. Zahka pointed out that within the packet that was handed out is their written alcohol policy, which will be modified to fit within Massachusetts and Dedham’s regulations.

Atty. Zahka stated that Ms. DeQuattro has extensive experience in service of alcohol. Atty. Zahka added that she will be spending a minimum of 50 hours per week at the new restaurant. Mr. Zahka provided Ms. DeQuattro Dedham’s alcohol rules and regulations.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. DeQuattro if the layout is changing at all.

Ms. DeQuattro answered that the bar is staying the same structurally there are no changes, just the floorplan is changing.

Mr. Butler stated that was all he needed to know.

Mr. Butler asked if Ms. DeQuattro has ever had occasion to stop serving alcohol to a customer and if so, how did she handle it.

Ms. DeQuattro stated that in her 16 years in the business this happened maybe twice. Ms. DeQuattro handled it by politely informing the customer that they would not serve them anymore alcohol and offered them coffee or water.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. DeQuattro how long they give a new hire to get certified.

Ms. DeQuattro answered that they have to be certified before they start working.

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded Ms. DeQuattro to contact Sgt. Clements, Dedham’s alcohol officer.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. DeQuattro how she would handle operating two busy restaurants.
Ms. DeQuattro answered that her husband will concentrate on the Providence restaurant while she will concentrate on the Legacy Place restaurant.

Mr. Butler moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for an all alcoholic restaurant license from Joest LLC, D/B/A Ristorante IL Massimo of Legacy Place, 400 Legacy Pl.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. Butler moved approval of Esther DeQuattro as Manager of Ristorante IL Massimo of Legacy Place, 400 Legacy Pl.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

** Continuation of Violation Hearing w/GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy; Incidents outlined in 3/9/18 Report (Failure to Maintain Approved Manager, Permitting any Disorder, Illegality of any kind to take place in/on licensed premises, Required server training, Licensed premises inspections & cooperation w/Police

Caroline O’Connell was present representing the licensee. Ms. O’Connell introduced Tom Wright, the proposed Manager of the restaurant and the Director of Operations.
Ms. O’Connell continued introducing Ann Byron a Senior Director of Operations for Friday’s and one level above Mr. Wright, and Joe Pezzino, Vice president of Operations.

Ms. Baker swore in Ms. Byron and Mr. Pezzino.

Mr. Butler stated that the Board wanted to hear directly from Senior Management as they were concerned about the time elapsed when there wasn’t a Manager of Record. Mr. Butler added that they had many concerns about public safety and the way the restaurant was being managed.  

Mr. Butler stated that they were trying to understand who at TGI Friday’s was responsible for notifying the Town that a new Manager of Record was needed.

Ms. O’Connell informed the Board that going forward the Manager of Record will be Tom Wright.  Ms. O’Connell added that since the last Meeting they have worked with the Police Department to put in a Dedham specific liquor policy, which includes how the change of Manager is handled.  Ms. O’Connell stated that Deputy Chief Buckley and Sargent Clements have signed off on the policy. 

Mr. Butler asked if the second POS terminal has been installed. 

Ms. O’Connell answered yes.

Mr. Butler stated that the evening of the incident, the bar was understaffed and asked what changes will, or have, been made going forward.

Mr. Wright informed the Board that they have hired two new bartenders and they have adjusted staffing levels to make sure they have the right number of bartenders. Mr. Wright added that they are currently looking for more bartenders. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Wright if he ever thought showing the bartenders the video of the incident.

Mr. Wright answered that he had not and added that he thinks that is a great idea.

Dr. Teehan stated that if Mr. Wright were to leave the restaurant, it would be up to Ms. Byron to make sure that the Change of Manager Application is filed within 15 days. 

Mr. Keogh stated that it still feels like the restaurant will be short on bartenders.

Mr. Wright answered that they are looking to hire new bartenders immediately and that on busy nights, such as Friday and Saturday nights, there will be at least three bartenders at the bar.

Mr. Keogh asked if there would be a bar Manager on the floor.

Mr. Wright stated yes there will be.

Mr. Keogh asked Ms. O’Connell for a copy of TGI Friday’s internal alcohol policy.

Ms. O’Connell clarified that the Kitchen Manager is the second most senior position at the restaurant. If the General Manager is out the Kitchen Manager would fill all senior management duties. 

Mr. Guilfoyle emphasized that the chain of command broke down the night of the incident and the Kitchen Manager on duty did not know how to properly respond to the incident.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Byron if any of the Operations Managers at TGI Friday’s 18 locations reported to her.

Ms. Byron answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Byron if all of them reported to her.

Ms. Byron answered no not right now.

Mr. Butler asked if the Dedham location Operations Manager reported to her.

Ms. Byron answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked how long she had been in this position.

Ms. Byron answered since January.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Byron when the previous Manager of Record resigned.

Ms. Byron answered April.

Mr. Butler stated that it looks like a lot the communication between the Dedham Police and the previous Manager of Record did not come to Ms. Byron’s attention.

Ms. Byron answered correct.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Byron how she proposes to keep this from happening again.

Ms. Byron stated that she and Mr. Wright have an open communication line.

Ms. O’Connell stated that TGI Friday’s realizes the mistakes that have been made and is determined to correct those mistakes going forward and have a clear and transparent relationship with the Dedham Police and the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. O’Connell she feels that she had a fair hearing was able to represent her client fully.

Ms. O’Connell answered yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. MacDonald informed TGI Friday’s that the Board will deliberate and make a determination of findings at a future Meeting.  

Mr. MacDonald asked where the Dedham TGI Friday’s ranked among Massachusetts 18 locations.

Joe Pezzino informed the Board that this issue with the Dedham TGI Friday’s location is a hot topic in the Operations Meetings. Joe added that he has been with TGI Friday’s Dedham location for about five months or so and he has focused on the night of the incident along with Ms. Byron.  Joe stated that this is not the way TGI Friday’s operates and they are going to do all that they can to improve in these areas. Joe informed the Board that casual dining business has been down across the Board, at all their 76 stores nationwide.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr.  Joe where the Dedham location ranked among your 18 Massachusetts locations two years ago and where they rank today. Mr. MacDonald stated that on the night of the incident business was not that robust and that’s where negligence tends to happen.

Joe answered that he can get that info for this year and probably the year prior. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that it would be helpful if TGI Friday’s could provide the Board with their organizational chart.

Ms. O’Connell stated that it is in the paperwork that she has provided to the Board.

** Discussion & Vote – Re: Request from GC Friday’s Boston, LLC d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy for a Change of Manager from David Rahall to Thomas Wright

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Wright where he had been the Manager of Record previously.

Mr. Wright answered in the Town of Millbury and the Town of Leominster. Mr. Wright informed all that he has been with Fridays for 15 years and was a General Manager for seven of those years. Mr. Wright added that he was promoted to Director of Operations about three months ago.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Wright if he had ever dealt with a situation such as the incident at the TGI Friday’s in Dedham.

Mr. Wright responded that he never been in a situation where drugs were involved but he did have a customer pass out at his bar. Mr. Wright informed the Board that he called the Police and an ambulance right away. Mr. Ray added that he instructed his staff to first call the Police as soon as anything happens and then to call him next.

Dr. Teehan thanked all the representatives from TGI Friday’s for coming to this Meeting and also thanked them for taking this situation seriously and for having a plan going forward.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. O’Connell if instead of an ownership chart if she could provide the Board with an organizational chart that shows Mr. Wright and who he reports to and who that person reports to and so on. 

Ms. O’Connell stated that she could get that for the Board.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of Tom Wright as Manager of TGI Friday’s, 750 Providence Hwy; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dedham Youth Lacrosse Spring Season Registration Sign Request

Alix O’Connell was present before the Board.  Ms. O’Connell stated that she is asking for the Board’s approval to place signs on public property to announce the registration period for Dedham Youth Lacrosse.  Ms. O’Connell informed the Board that registration begins on October 1, 2018 and closes on December 31, 2018.  Ms. O’Connell stated that she would like to put up approximately two dozen 2’ x 3’ signs as well as a 4’ x 6’ banner at the Keystone Lot and one at Gonzalez Field.

Mr. MacDonald stated that Gonzalez Field is handled by the Parks and Rec Department.

Ms. O’Connell informed the Board that she could take it down before December if needed.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Baker if they could approve the signs without explanation of the locations.

Ms. Baker stated that they really should have an idea of the location before approval is given.

Ms. O’Connell stated that she could put a list together of the locations.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. O’Connell when she planned on putting the signs up.

Ms. O’Connell answered October 1.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval subject to locations being provided to the Town Manager’s Office; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Town Hall/Senior Center and Public Safety Building Updates
Mr. Kern stated that subsequent to terminating the General Contractor early this past summer, he’s waiting on a completion agreement to which the Town would agree with the Bonding Company. There are three companies that are involved in that effort going forward: Arch Insurance, Beacon Consulting and the original General Contractor. Mr. Kern continued, saying that most people are familiar with the series of events that has gotten us to this place. Mr. Kern emphasized that the building that we eventually get is up to the potential that we had planned and originally contracted for.

Mr. Kern stated that construction will start on the Public Safety Building once we are able to vacate the current Town Hall. Mr. Kern informed all that the detailed design is essentially finished and the Town is waiting for the Peer Review to be completed and hopes to go before the Planning Board next week. Mr. Kern added that the Town is on track to go out to bid in the fall and take possession of property shortly after that.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Kern if the delays we are having now regarding the New Town Hall are impacting the Public Safety Building.

Mr. Kern answered that as of now, it has not affected the Public Safety Building’s progress.

Vice Chairman’s Report

Mr. Keogh informed all that the purpose of the Vice Chairman’s report is to update the public on certain projects to keep the lines of communication running smoothly.

1) The Board is in the process of updating the Town’s alcohol rules and regulations as the last time this was done was 2010. Each Board member has been asked for their input as well as Deputy Chief Buckley and Sargent Clements. The hope is to have something to present for discussion in the near future.

2) Town of Dedham’s website has undergone some changes to make sure that information is reaching the residents and to be as transparent as possible.

3) The Town has launched a financial transparency tool as part 1 of its open government initiative. The Town has a comprehensive financial tool which links from our financial accounting software. This financial transparency site provides the public with easy access to the Town’s expenditure, revenue, budget and payroll information for the current fiscal year as well as an historical view of previous years. Interactive charts and graphs allow citizens to easily analyze Dedham’s financial data.

4) The abandoned housing initiative deals with blighted properties abandoned by their owners in residential areas which creates safety hazards, attracts crime and lowers property values. The Attorney General’s Office uses the enforcement authority of the State sanitary code to turn these properties around. As of now there are 12 properties that have come to the Town’s attention.  Here’s an update on 2 of them.

66 Lancaster Rd. - the owner is a living there and has no interest in rehabilitating the property. The Town sent out a demand letter back in April

25 Violet Ave. - a letter was sent to the owner back in May. The owner has obtained a demolition permit and has stated his intention to demolish and potentially rebuild. This house is scheduled to be demolished tomorrow.
. 


Town Manager’s Report

1)  We have been in regular contact with the Eversource people regarding the incident in Lawrence, Andover and N. Andover.  As you know the investigation is ongoing.  I’m at a conference next week.  We have a Meeting scheduled with Eversource the following week.  There is no increased risk in Dedham now compared to a week ago.  The basic assumptions and rules about dealing with gas supply apply as usual.

2) From Jessica Tracy, Dedham’s Public Health Nurse:

I am very pleased to announce that the Dedham Health Department/Dedham Coalition for Drug & Alcohol Awareness was awarded the Drug Free Communities Grant! We were awarded the grant because “we” showed in our application that we have the foundation to complete this work. It is because of the work of the coalition’s volunteers and leadership that we are in the position to take on this program. The grant is for 1.25 million over 10 years. The $125,000/year is mainly focused on personnel for prevention of youth substance use. 

Mr. Butler will talk on this subject as he has been very involved.

3) Attended a Retirement Board Meeting today. Mr. Kern will provide an update in writing.

4) We’ve had two Town Bus Meetings with the vendor.  Some small changes have been made to the stops – changing some to on-call.  We will meet again in 6 weeks to evaluate and continue to try to create a system that provides the service we are looking for.  Mr. Kern will provide more detail in the near future.

5) Dedham Square parking pilot machines were installed this week. This has been headed by the Town’s Economic Director John Sisson.  Mr. Sisson has handed out flyers and done some surveys of business owners.

6) We’ve had 2 Meetings with reps from Amazon.  A number of things have been discussed – the most important probably being a directive that will accompany the bill-of-lading that identifies the proper route.  The local rep is getting the approval from above.

8) Abandoned Housing Initiative - Chairman MacDonald asked Mr. Kern to put together a report so we can track where we are. The work that has been put in to this initiative is starting to show some progress, especially Violet Avenue.  Mr. Kern then named the top five properties that are ready to be filed for receivership: 

132 Garfield
22 Harding Ter.
66 Lancaster
25 Violet Ave.
26 Woodlawn

These are ready to be filed for receivership.

Properties potentially eligible for receivership but may be resolved in other ways:

48 Berkeley
10 Faith Hill

Properties presently in probate:

135 Colburn
159 Sandy Valley

Other - some distance from being ready for filing or other reconciliation:

187 Bonham
127 Curve
637 East St.



Action by the Board
	
Minutes	8-9-18 & 8-23-18

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Block Party

Sprillowfest – 10/20/18 – 2-7pm

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Eleanor Street – 10/31 – 4-8pm

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Lincoln Street 9/29/18 – 3-11pm

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

1 Day Liquor License

Legacy Place – 9/27/18 – 5-8pm 

Dedham Public Library on Church Street - Bartending & Event Services for Robert Moore & Rose Cheyette Wedding – 9/29/18 – 6-10pm

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take items not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

New Bridge on the Charles:

Saturday, September 22, 2018, 1 – 5 PM
Saturday, September 29, 2018, 6 – 10:30 PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

1 Day Liquor License & 1 Day Transient Vendor License 

Fairbanks Family in America:  9/30/18 – 5pm

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Request for Outdoor Service

Dedham Moose Lodge Horse Shoe Tournament for Breast Cancer
10/6/18 - 2-7pm, 10/13/18, 2 – 8 PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Sign Request

St. Vincent de Paul People Helping People Walk - 9/29/18

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Constable- Reappointment – 3 Year Terms to expire in 2021

Anthony Zollo
Stephen Minkofsky

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Drainlayer License Renewal

Pat’s Contracting Inc.
P.O. Box 4206
Dedham, MA 02026

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they again have the opportunity to offer a nominee for the 2018 MPO	election.  Mr., Thomas Maloney from Norwood has put his name forward to represent our district and if the Board is so inclined to support Ms. Baker has the nomination papers to be signed.

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Old/New Business

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that Dedham Fire is holding a corn hole tournament, this Saturday 12pm, at 155 Eastern Ave. Proceeds will go to the Dee Dee Spada fund
This Sunday the annual Bernie’s run that will start at 11:30am.  All proceeds will go to the Dedham Education Foundation.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that Dedham Day will take place on September 30, 12-5pm.  
	
Mr. Butler informed all that at the end of August the Town was informed that its application for a drug free community grant had been accepted. Mr. Butler stated that Dedham’s public health nurse, Jessica Tracey, decided despite the amount of work required and understand the odds of getting it on the first try, started working on this back in January. Mr. Butler stated that the grant will focus on education awareness prevention of alcohol and marijuana use amongst adolescents.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the grant allows the Town to hire one full-time professional and a second person primarily focused on communications, 10 hours a week. Mr. Butler thanked Ms. Tracey for all of her hard work.

Mr. Butler added that last night the MWRA held a public Meeting at the Endicott estate about the ongoing pipeline project that extends from East Dedham through Oakdale and down to Rustcraft Road.

Dr. Teehan stated that the corn hole tournament at the Legion is looking for teams.  Dr. Teehan informed all that he is working with the conservation Department put forward an article at Town Meeting this fall to look at developing the Wigwam pond area.  Dr. Teehan added that they are looking at hiring some kind of consulting/collaborator to
help figure out what the process should be. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he wanted to get this ball rolling fast because he knows there will be quite a few opinions about this proposed development.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he hears quite a bit from residents regarding the truck traffic on Needham Street. Mr. MacDonald suggested sending a letter to Representative McMurtry and Sen. Rush asking them to have mass DOT review the signage on 128 and Route one to make sure that it is sufficient to warn trucks. Mr. MacDonald added that on hillside, people park on the corners and makes it difficult for people that are driving off of main roads. Mr. MacDonald made a request to have the engineering Department review the intersection and come back before the Board if approval is needed for no parking signs to alleviate traffic.

Mr. MacDonald offered condolences to Commissioner O’Brien and the McLeish family for the recent passing of Frannie’s daughter Marlene.

Mr. MacDonald urged drivers to be careful now that school is back open.

Mr. MacDonald stated that there will be an article at Town Meeting that will assist the Town in dealing with blighted properties.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would entertain a motion enter into Executive Session, pursuant to MGL, chapter 39 section 23B, Exemption 3, Litigation and Contract Negotiations and exemption 6, Disposition of Real Property, to discuss it in open session would be detrimental to the Town’s position.  Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Board will come out of Executive Session only to adjourn the Meeting.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to exit Executive Session; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, absent.

Mr. Keogh moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, absent.

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:51pm.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday October 11, 2018 at 7 PM. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate Record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on September 20, 2018, which minutes were approved on February 7, 2019.

				
							___________________________
James A. MacDonald. – Chairman
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